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MEMORANDUM FOR  Past Performance Questionnaire Evaluators 
 
FROM:  AFTC/PZZ (Arnold) 
 
SUBJECT:  Request for Source Selection Information, FA9101-22-R-B001  
  Test Operations and Sustainment (TOS) II 
 
1. The Arnold Engineering Development Complex (AEDC), Arnold Air Force Base, TN, is in 
the process of selecting a contractor for the Test Operations and Sustainment (TOS) II effort.  
The TOS II effort is for the test, evaluation, and analysis of aerospace programs; test technology 
development leading to future test facility capability; and the operation, information 
management, sustainment and repair of the facilities and related utilities.  The estimated value of 
this acquisition is approximately $5 billion over the life of the 12-year contract.  Detailed 
information regarding this solicitation may be found at SAM.gov.  
 
2. One of the considerations in proposal evaluation is the verification of the offeror’s past and 
current performance on contracts, which reflects the offeror's ability to perform on the proposed 
effort.  Information received from agencies which have had first-hand experience with an offeror 
is crucial to the evaluation of the offeror's performance on those contracts.  Our areas of interest 
in the offeror are summarized in the attached questionnaire.    
 
3. To assist in our evaluation of the offeror’s past and current performance, we respectfully 
request that you complete the attached Past Performance Questionnaire (PPQ).  Due to a 
constrained schedule, please provide your written response via email to aedc.sso@us.af.mil by 
28 June 2023.  This will allow sufficient time to analyze the data prior to the start of potential 
discussions.  Since the PPQ is considered source selection information when completed, it is 
important that the completed questionnaire is returned directly to the Government.  Your 
completed questionnaire will become a part of the official source selection records.  
 
4. Your assistance is greatly appreciated, and your prompt response will be important to the 
successful and timely completion of this acquisition.  Please contact me at aedc.sso@us.af.mil if 
you have any questions.  

 
 
 
 
 REBECCA J. GARDNER, NH-04, DAF 
 Procuring Contracting Officer 
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